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The Anglican Parish of All Souls St. Peters                                               

http://allsoulsstpeters.org.au;  P.O. Box 331, Stepney 5069 

 

Parish News 
12 July, 2020 

Sixth Sunday after Pentecost   

 

 
 

Sunday services at 8.00am and 9.30am 

Wednesday 10.00am in the Memorial Chapel  

 
 

Parish banking details 
Bank account details for direct deposits: 

A/c Name: Parish of All Souls St Peters BSB: 105-169  A/c No: 759245140 
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Diocesan Cycle of prayer  

We pray for the Anglican Church of Papua New Guinea, Primate Archbishop Allan 

Migi. In Adelaide, the parish of Glenelg: Andrew Mintern and Jo, Michele Yuen and  

Margaret Annals. Willochra:  Leigh Creek (Blinman, Hawker, Leigh Creek, the North 

East): Trevor Briggs and Anne, Arthur Tanner and Jane. The Murray:  Upper 

Limestone Coast (Tatiara): vacant. National church: Grafton: Bishop Murray Harvey 

and Leanne. 
 

We remember in our prayers  
Melissa Lewis, Bishop David McCall, Caroline Brown, Maurine & Colin Rains (father of 
Sue Crees), whose health is deteriorating and Harriet who is having chemotherapy  
 

Remembrance of Anniversaries 
John Carew White, Gordon Packham, John Frith, Ivy Baker, Brian Sawers, Lloyd Ewer,  
May Baker, Connie Andrewartha, Dorothea Staer, Mavis (Molly) Almond, Merle Draper, 
Dr Ian Pavy, Dorothy Stanier and Grace Sheppard, Samuel Kerry, Isobel Oborn,   
Gerald Bowden and J. Graham Chappell 

 

Readings for next Sunday, 19 July, Seventh Sunday after Pentecost 

Old Testament Psalm New Testament Gospel 

Genesis 28 10-19a 139 1-11, 23-24 Romans 8 12-25 Matt 13 24-30, 36-
43 

 

Roster for Sunday 19/7/20 

 Lay Assistant Server Reader Sidespersons 

8.00am E Westphalen  E Westphalen D McLaurin   R Begg 
P Nutter 

9.30am D Robinson D Robinson D Robinson   F Hemstock 
C Wynne  

 
 

 

Windows Tour, 30th July 2020 
 
We will welcome 20 Friends of the Botanic Gardens at 
10.30am to enjoy our lovely windows. It is organised by a 
Friend who attended one of last year’s tours - word of 
mouth advertising is effective! 

 
We need three people to help host, observing 

COVID protocol, of course, plus two plates of savoury 
eats and two plates of sweets for the morning tea. Please 
sign up on the Volunteer forms at the entrance to the 
church and speak to Sue if you have any questions.  
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Belltower roof 

  
More scaffolding installed: Roofing 
contractor will investigate work 
required and provide a quotation. 
Scaffolding cost to date: $6 050 paid 
from Special Building Fund.  

 

 
Parish Council Meeting: 14th July 
7.30pm via Skype.  
Tea for women clergy: 14th July 
3.00pm in Coles Hall. 
Parish Council and Trustees’ Meeting: 
21 July 5.30pm in the church. 
Spirituality Course with Spicer 
Uniting: October/November. Details to 
follow.  

 

 

Magdalene Centre Winter Food 

Collection Saturday 1st August 2020   
We need volunteers again this year to 

drop flyers in letterboxes in the district 

and distribute advertising flyers for 

display in local businesses.  Please place 

your name against the avenue(s) and 

street(s) that you are willing to cover on 

the sheet at the back of the Church. 

Leaflets for the letterbox drop will be available for collection on Sunday 26th 

July for distribution during that week. If anyone has difficulty collecting flyers, 

please ring Ann 0417 810 549 or email: culpeper85@gmail.com 

Save boxes too please, as we need sturdy medium to largish boxes e.g. 

banana boxes, in which to pack the donated items.  It would be very much 

appreciated if you would save/collect boxes for this purpose and leave them at 

the back of the Church.        

We also need volunteers “on the day” to collect and organise donations. 

If you can help on Saturday 1st August, please put your name on the sheet at 

the back of the Church, various times available. – Thank you, Ann. 

 

 

This Photo by Unknown 

Author is licensed under 

http://astheywere.blogspot.com.au/p/events.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
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This is us: National Church Life Survey Results 
 

 
The summary of the National Church Life Survey (NCLS) is available on easy-to-

read A3 cards at the back of the church. This is what we said about ourselves: 

What is important to us, what we value about All Souls, and on what we want 

to focus in future. Please take some time to read this. Parish Council (PC) 

received this information and will be discussing how we act on it. If you have 

ideas, please speak to a member of PC, detailed below. – Julia  
 

No more noon bell 
Church services began on Sunday 5 July, so the bell is no longer 

being rung every day at noon. At the start of lockdown I 

committed to doing this. Neighbours have been informed with 

notes in post boxes. Life is back to some sort of “normal” but 

Covid-19 is not over: “We have to learn to live with it” as the 

health experts tell us. – Julia  

 

PARISH COUNCIL (PC) 2020 

Priest:  Rev’d Julia Denny-Dimitriou 08 
7230 0579 

Minutes Secretary: Mano De Mel 0444 
571 643, demel.mano@gmail.com 

Priest’s Warden:  Sara Blunt 0400 028 
537 

PC Member: Emma Robinson 0412 002 
123 

People’s Warden: Colin McLeay (08 
8362 1949)  

PASTORAL ASSISTANCE: Elizabeth 
Westphalen   08 8362 5238; or Priest 

Treasurer:  Suzette Crees 0419 745 456 HALL BOOKINGS:  website/0419 745456 

 

mailto:demel.mano@gmail.com

